

**Farmington Town Council** 

# CHAIR REPORT

**APRIL 26, 2022** 

### NEW & NOTEWORTHY

#### **The 1928 Building Survey Results Are In!**

- Thank you to those who participated in the 1928 Building Community Survey!
  The Center for Research and Public Policy stated that the response rate was extremely high.
- The survey results indicate strong support for retaining the 1928 Building (77.8% of respondents) and support for retaining the 1952, 1964, and 1978 sections (56.9% of respondents).
- Additionally, there is the potential to use federal American Rescue Plan Act funds to pay for a portion of the project(s).
- Based on the survey results, it is anticipated that the Town Council will establish a 1928 Building Committee at their May 10, 2022 meeting.
- Click here to view the survey results: <a href="https://bit.ly/1928buildingsurvey">https://bit.ly/1928buildingsurvey</a>

## **Are You Interested in Serving the Farmington Community?**

Visit <a href="https://bit.ly/farmingtonvolunteer">https://bit.ly/farmingtonvolunteer</a> for volunteer opportunities with the Town of Farmington. Call the Town Clerk's Office at (860) 675-2380 for more information regarding serving on a Board or Commission.

# Budget Referendum:

Get out and vote in the Town Wide Budget Referendum at your regular polling location on Thursday, April 28th between the hours of 6 a.m. and 8 p.m. Contact the Registrar of Voters at (860) 675-2367 if you do not know your polling location.

## Quote:

"Someone struggled for your right to vote. Use it." \_-Susan B. Anthony